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KIRKHILL PRIMARY SCHOOL

Kirkhill Road, Newton Mearns, Glasgow G77 5RJ 0141-570 7200  FAX:0141-570 7201

e-mail: schoolmail@kirkhill.e-renfrew.sch.uk   Website: www.ea.e-renfrew.sch.uk/kirkhill
As we rapidly approach the final week of school before our Summer Holiday, I would like to take this opportunity to give you some updates regarding…
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Could I take this opportunity to thank so many of you for the very interesting and constructive feedback that you have given over the course of this session, either by completing various questionnaires or by making use of our Suggestion Box located at reception?  We will certainly be giving your suggestions considerable thought over the Summer and I will discuss them with staff and pupils when we return to school in August.  Look out for several of your suggestions being implemented within the school next session.  I will keep you updated on this regularly next term.  Please continue to make good use of our Suggestion Box and our Visitor Comment Book, both located at the school reception or you can access Suggestion Slips via our school website.
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Lost Property:

Can I please, as always at this time of year, urge you to call into school to check the lost property at reception before the end of term?  If this is not possible, please encourage your child to come along during the school day to check for themselves.  Can I also remind all parents that we would be very grateful if any items of school uniform which are now outgrown by your child were donated to the school?  We are always looking for items to change pupils into throughout the day if they fall or get dirty.  This includes all items of uniform including school tracksuits and outer jackets.  The school office remains open until Wednesday 2nd July and reopens again on Monday 4th of August when Mrs Lyon the office manager would very gratefully receive any items which you no longer require.  Many thanks for your generosity with this. 
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Health & Safety:

Can I please ask you to continue to be extremely vigilant about checking your child’s head for head lice?  For ease, I have attached an information leaflet and other guidance to help you with this.  I must stress the importance of regular checking and that, if required, proper procedures for treating your child’s head are undertaken at home.  As per National Guidance, neither schools nor school nurses are permitted to check pupil heads or send out any alert letters to parents so we really do rely on parents regularly checking their child’s head at home.  If you would like assistance with this, please call the school office and ask to be given the school nurse’s phone number- based at Clarkston Clinic- she will be able to offer further guidance as to how you can treat your child at home.  Remember, as soon as your child has received treatment they can return to school straight away.  Many thanks for your ongoing support with this.
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Farewell:
After long and very successful careers in teaching, two of Kirkhill’s job share teachers will be retiring when school closes next Wednesday.  Both Mrs. Pearce and Mrs. Hutcheson who are incredibly talented teachers will be greatly missed by pupils, parents and colleagues. On behalf of all of the pupils that these two fabulous teachers have cared for over the years, I would like to sincerely thank both of you for the dedication, compassion and care that you have shown your pupils.
We wish you both a very long, happy, healthy and extremely well deserved retirement- enjoy the long lazy days ahead and all of those lovely cheap holidays abroad that you can both now enjoy!
We say goodbye to Mr Dean Gray as he leaves Kirkhill to continue his career in pastures new.  We wish him well for the future.
[image: image7.wmf]I am delighted to let you know that the above retirements have created a teacher vacancy within the school and I would therefore like to let you know that, after a very good interview, Miss Claire Weston successfully secured this permanent post within the school.  Claire has already been with us teaching in Kirkhill for some time now however, until now, this has been on temporary contracts. Congratulations Claire, I am certain that you will be a huge asset to the already strong teaching team in Kirkhill. We are delighted that both Miss. Harvey and Mrs. Wallace will once again be returning to Kirkhill next session.
Early congratulations also to Miss. Cuthbert who will return in August as Mrs Hastie after her wonderful Summer wedding.  Good luck Fiona, I hope the sun shines for you on your big day!  You will look stunning as always! 
Early congratulation also to Mrs. Karen Horne who will be starting her maternity leave when school closes on Wednesday.  She is expecting her second baby in July.  Enjoy the short rest before your new arrival Karen!  Please bring in your gorgeous new bundle of joy when school returns in August.
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We look forward to welcoming all parents who are interested in playing a part in the day to day life of Kirkhill at the Parent Council AGM when we return in August 2014.  The date for the AGM is Tuesday 26th August 2014 at 7.00pm.  Please come along to this even if you would just like to find out more about what Kirkhill’s Parent Council does throughout the year, or if you would like to help out in classes, on trips, with the school library or any of the very many other activities where parental assistance is very much appreciated. I would like to take this opportunity to personally thank all members of the Parent Council and the numerous other parents who have tirelessly worked in the school providing an endless stream of teas and coffees for all of the events that run throughout the session, organising and running of the fantastic discos, gala days and Book Fair, running, helping and coaching with the School Clubs, running and helping with the lending library system, going on trips…… the list is endless. The school and pupils benefit greatly from all of this help and the amount of time which many of you have given over the session is so greatly appreciated. Can I especially thank the Parent Council Chairperson, June Lake for the hours and hours of work that she puts into every aspect of the life of the school.  If we need something done, June never lets us down and everything is always done with care, attention to detail and enthusiasm.  Thank you so very much June, everything that you do is greatly appreciated by everyone involved in the school.

Of course we also very much appreciate all of the donations and support which all of our parents give to Kirkhill.  Whether it be supporting chosen charities, purchasing school uniform, attending the gala days… all of the funds raised for these events go directly back into the activities which we provide for our pupils or go towards helping children and charities throughout the world who are less fortunate than ourselves.
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Goodbye Primary 7:
As we say goodbye to our fantastic Primary 7 pupils, I would like to wish each and every one of you great success and happiness in the years to come.  You have been a truly outstanding year group- full of personality and fun and also leaving Kirkhill with many outstanding achievements.  It has been a privilege to watch you mature and thrive on all the opportunities that you have had during your years with us.  We will have many wonderful and special memories of you all. I hope you enjoy high school and make the most of every opportunity which comes your way.  Please look back fondly on your memories of Kirkhill and the time that you have spent with us. Some parents will now no longer have children within Kirkhill as they move onto high school, thank you for working in partnership with us and for your support at the very many school events over the last 7 years.  
And finally, can I sincerely thank all pupils, staff and parents for all of your support and dedication towards our school.  It is good to know that feedback reflects that you feel so positively about Kirkhill and I know that we will continue to build on the positive relationships and partnerships which exist between home and school next session.  At the start of next session, I will give you information regarding our School Improvement Plan which details our targets and priorities for the coming session 2014-2015.  As always, there may be some of you who would like to become involved in helping us achieve these targets so please let me know if you can and would like to contribute in any way.
I hope you enjoy the long Summer Holidays and that the sun shines for everyone whether here or abroad.  Children, please keep safe when you are out and about and please remember to use “The Green Cross Code” and to wear your cycle helmet at all times when riding your bike.  Parents, as always, please remember in six and a half short weeks your children will be safely back at school and will be off your hands again!
Yours sincerely,
YVONNE DONALDSON.  (Head Teacher) 






           20th June 2014

I look forward to welcoming everyone back to school on
STAFF: Monday 11th August and PUPILS: Wednesday 13th August 2014.
Have a lovely Summer everyone.

